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25 March 2020

COVID 19: Memo 4 to Growers

Any information or opinion expressed in this communication is presented in good faith but with the express condition that the Citrus Growers' Association accepts no liability whatsoever for any loss or damage resulting from the use thereof.
Dear Growers

As lockdown looms a message to the citrus industry – we have a great responsibility to keep the food chain open, and we have also been privileged in being able to continue to work. This is a privilege, not a right. Many business’s will not recover from this lockdown. It is therefore the responsibility of every one of us in the sector to do whatever necessary to prevent infection and spread of this virus. 

People MUST practice social distancing, and people MUST NOT share with others. Use your own cup to drink, use your own cutlery and crockery to eat, do not use other peoples stuff. Business owners – make sure each worker has their own equipment etc. Let us be responsible, continue to feed the world and honour the reason for the lockdown.

Do I need a permit or certificate to get to work, transport workers or goods?

AgBIZ has engaged with the Minister DALRRD. At this point they are developing a standard letter to supply to those transporting workers, goods or produce, to workers on their way to work and others that may be stopped while going to perform work on a farm. Once this letter is available we will distribute it. The letter can then be put on a letterhead of a farming business (farm, packhouse etc). CGA will also put the letter on a CGA letterhead for growers who may need such a letter. The letter should be signed by a Commissioner of Oaths.
Pre Clearance Program – Japan:

MAFF JPQ have communicated with DALRRD that the Japanese inspector will delay his arrival to SA until further notice. In the interim MAFF have permitted DALRRD to continue with audits and inspections for Japan. Therefore exports to Japan can continue. Calibrations at FPT and MFT in Durban will be done this week and DALRRD have permitted consignment inspections for Japan at these two facilities from Monday 30 March.

Circular from SIZA:

Please see attached a circular from Retha Louw (CEO of SIZA)

Circular from PPECB:

Please see attached a circular from Lucien Jansen (CEO of PPECB)

Circular from Transnet:

Please see attached circular from Transnet.
Please could you share with me justchad@iafrica measures that you may be taking to safeguard your business. I can then share ideas with the wider citrus community.

Request: Please could you send any information on how the COVID 19 restrictions are impacting on your citrus business to justchad@iafrica.co. There are many consequences of the virus that we cannot predict, and may not identify if not alerted to them. In addition, if you have any information on the supply chain, markets or other factors that should be shared with the industry please let me know.

Think of others during these trying times – be kind.
Staff Cell numbers: Justin Chadwick 083 654 9591; Mitchell Brooke 082 892 9455; John Edmonds 083 232 3161; Paul Hardman 082 880 7933; Deon Joubert 083 675 3785; Robert Miller 084 510 5961; Gloria Weare 084 512 5578
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